Engaged Learning Working Group
Meeting Notes

June 5, 2012

1. Appointment of note taker: Sophie agreed to take notes for the meeting.


2. Business arising: Rosa brought up two items under business arising. She attended Congress in Waterloo last week and learned about several initiatives she believed would be of interest to the group. 
This included the ClevrU project at the University of Waterloo which is used to engage students with emerging technologies through e-learning modules with embedded video. This is applied in distance education contexts. It features a multi-lingual platform. Rosa believes this could have useful applications in a library context to support international students etc. 

Rosa also reported that she attended many of the sessions at Congress organized by the Canadian Geographers’ Association. Papers and research indicate that there has been a resurgence in field-based learning. This may, in some cases, provide an opportunity for librarian involvement. In a geography context this type of pedagogy may require the use of grey literature or government documents, for example. It was agreed that we need to profile field-based learning when discussing experiential education opportunities with librarians.
3. Review of Information Literacy Retreat (April 30th): Thumeka shared a summary of the feedback provided by librarians relating to professional development themes they would like to see addressed during the coming academic year.  

There is a good deal of interest in learning more about experiential education and how it might best be applied in a library context. Discipline specific examples would be appreciated. Examples of best practice or scenarios would be welcome. It was agreed that it will be important to highlight for librarians the programs or courses at York where experiential education is already in place. Thumeka pointed out that the experiential education section of the Libguide already aims to achieve this but there is probably room to build this further. Some useful strategies for building progress in the area of experiential education next year were identified as follows:

· Draft a communication to librarians explaining we are doing an environmental scan and wish to learn more about experiential education already in place in different schools or units. To help librarians identify relevant projects examples of different forms experiential education can take should be supplied. To do this it would be useful to draw on the common language document developed by the Faculty of Health which defines experiential education models and practices. It will also be useful to communicate that these projects are often community-based and may involve communities that are remotely located also. 
· Communicate to librarians what is available on the Libguide pertaining to experiential education, especially the ways in which it features relevant initiatives at York University.
· Draft wording for a communication that librarians could use to identify relevant partners in their units and showcase what librarians can bring to the equation.

· Ask librarians already engaged in experiential education to share their experiences and knowledge at future professional development events. 

In addition to the area of experiential education, librarians would like to see the Engaged Learning Working Group do more in terms of professional development in the area of engaged learning. The group brainstormed about useful initiatives for the upcoming year and it was agreed that the following are important areas for exploration:

· Build on useful first steps. We laid groundwork on April 30th by exposing librarians to how engaged learning can be defined and its components. This was grounded in theory. This was also done by sharing key readings with librarians. Logically the next step is to share examples of how this might be applied in practice in an academic library context and specifically connected to information literacy instruction.

· It would be useful to take several selected examples of engaged learning including active learning, problem-based learning, constructivist/student-centered learning and the Socratic method and to investigate more fully how these pedagogical approaches are defined in the literature. Having done this, it will make sense to then pilot or investigate how they can be applied in an academic library context. Working group members might even try piloting specific approaches in their classrooms. During professional development sessions it will also be important to bring attention to different disciplinary contexts.

It was agreed that any professional development engaged in during the upcoming year should be framed in manageable terms. It is probably most realistic to think of offering one brownbag, as well as preparing content to be offered as part of a Professional Development Day for librarians. 

4. Membership Review

Thumeka explained that it is now time to review the working group’s membership. The initial call for members of the group asked for two members with a two year term and two members with a one year term but it was never established what terms applied to all members. Thumeka did volunteer for a two year term. Yemisi will be stepping off the working group as she goes on sabbatical in October. Sophie is also stepping down due to workload and assuming the position of Head of the Bronfman Business Library by July 1st. Dana and Rosa agreed to be members of the group for one more year. 

It was agreed that a call should go out for two new members for a two year term. In this way we will ensure that not all group members finish their membership simultaneously. In addition, current members will have quite heavy workloads in the upcoming year and soliciting two new members will help to ensure sharing of the workload.
It was also agreed that realistic goals and objectives should be set out for this working group in the year ahead. Given the workload of workgroup members it will be most realistic to plan the bulk of the working group activity to happen during Winter Term 2013, with a meeting in September to welcome new members and set goals for the year ahead.

5. IL assessment and next steps with assessment tools

The group discussed the work that has been conducted and shared over the past year in terms of an assessment tools. This included an investigation of survey tools and a session on IL assessment at the IL Retreat. The group also organized a demonstration and pilot project with WASSAIL by Nancy Goebel at the Augustana campus of the University of Alberta. This can be used to build quizzes and pre-tests/post-tests.

It was decided:

· The group has put a lot of time in to survey tool investigation and shared templates that have been developed for use by librarians with students and faculty to get feedback on IL instructional sessions. The tool Fluidsurveys was shared with ILSC and the assessment committee. There is no need to invest more time in survey tool exploration at this time.
· WASSAIL does not offer an intuitive interface. There also does not seem to be a large amount of interest or a perceived need for a quizzing/pre-test post test tool  among librarians at this time.  It may be because librarians perceive logistical challenges (lack of time to administer these tests in the context of a one shot session). Interest may grow if librarians become more involved in teaching full credit courses or large sections of courses. Pre-tests/Post-tests might be more effectively applied in this context.

·  Librarian feedback at the retreat did not indicate a lot of interest in the theme of IL assessment.  Therefore it was decided that in the upcoming year most attention will be given to the areas of engaged learning including experiential education where librarians expressed enthusiasm for professional development offerings. Moreover, it was agreed that it may be logical to first develop sessions to assist librarians to develop more engaged approaches to their teaching. Assessment could come at a later stage.
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